Site Report — School Site — November, 2022

To: Superintendent Kasie Luke From: Rob Fagerquist/Principal
and LPSD School Board Members

Outstanding Activities and Events

In November, we hosted a volleyball jamboree. We had over 40 visiting athletes and coaches and had a
great time running games and catching up with old friends. Our team (staff, student athletes, and
community members) came together and made sure all of our guests were as welcome and comfortable as
possible.

We then traveled to Port Alsworth for the district tournament. Our A-team took first place, a very proud
achievement. Our student athletes also won individual awards. Emily Andrew won the sportsmanship award
and Smitka Delkittie was elected to the all-tourney team. Thanks to Jordan Davis for chaperoning the team.

Our student government planned, purchased, and cooked a fantastic Thanksgiving meal that was held on
Wednesday, November 23rd. They fed over sixty community members and all relished the opportunity to
get together and visit while enjoying a delicious meal. The student leaders cooked up seven turkeys, a big
bucket of gravy, pans of stuffing, lots of mashed potatoes ... there was more than enough to go around and
still have plenty for leftovers.

We held parent-teacher conferences this month and had good conversations with all of our stakeholders as
to where we are and where we like to go from here. We studied our MAP and AKSTAR scores and discussed
plans for addressing areas of concerns as well as celebrated our students’ many achievements.

Personnel

All staff members are working diligently to keep our students on track and successful.

Standards Based System/Curriculum Progress

We are progressing at pace.

Technology Progress

No technology issues at this time

Facility Update

The facility is in good working order. We have begun a cooperative effort with the Kokhanok Village Council
to make our library more of a community resource. The KVC has hired a person to work at the library who

KOKHANOK - NOVEMBER 2022




can coordinate with the school and our local CTE person, Dena Drake, to offer crafts and storytelling sessions
to the kids and community.

LSAC Activity

LSAC met on November 1st, our first meeting of the year. We discussed many issues, including Indian Policy
and Procedures, athletics, and upcoming school events. Elections were held to fill two seats.

Volunteer Report

Beth Hill has been coming in on Monday mornings to offer a word or phrase in Yupik for us to learn and
practice for the week.

Professional Development

Staff continue to work on their master’s programs or professional growth plans. Dana Wolff traveled to
Perryville to visit her mentee, McKenna Conselyea, to offer her expert advice and support. Jordan Davis has
been helping her student teacher, McKenna Campbell-Fox, reach her potential and become an excellent
educator.

Pupil Attendance

Our attendance continues to be solid.

Student and Staff Safety

No issues to report

Subsistence Calendar

We are working hard to keep on track in order to finish up on time by the end of the school year

Other
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Making a hunting blind in Ms. Dana’s classroom with Ms. Krista’s preschoolers also in on the project
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Graphing bird feathers and enjoying a snack
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GO LYNX!
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The whole team took third place mix-6 , and our mix-3 A-team won the whole enchilada.
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Josh and Emily banging on the djembes after finishing their Africa Studies unit
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Smitka helping out in Ms. Marina’s classroom, teaching the young ones how to do origami.
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